MINUTES OF A CRANHAM PARISH COUNCIL    MEETING HELD IN THE VILLAGE HALL ON
TUESDAY 5th NOVEMBER 2019 AT 7.34PM

Present:

Cllr Mike Drake Chairman

Cllr Teresa Clarke




Cllr Nigel Cooper



Cllr Andy Hopkins



Cllr Charlie Overs

1.
TO RECEIVE APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
The Council accepted apologies from Cllr Marcia Lynall and County Councillor Keith Rippington. 
2.
DECLARATION OF INTERESTS IN ITEMS ON THIS AGENDA

Cllr Charlie Over declared an interest in Agenda Item 9a and left the meeting whilst it was considered.
3.
TO CONFIRM THE MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON TUESDAY 1st OCTOBER 2019. 
The minutes were approved and signed as a true record. 

4.
TO RECEIVE THE FOLLOWING REPORTS:

a. County Councillors Report.  There was no report received.
b. District Councillors Report.  Cllr Nigel Cooper gave the following report:
“Planning – Local Plan update. The current Stroud District Local Plan (LP)started life as very draft back in 2009, after much consultation and discussion, and  a public inquiry it was finally adopted in November 2015. A condition within it was that the plan (running to 2031) should be reviewed within five years, so that work started almost straightaway.

In November 2017 there was a public consultation on “Issues and Options”, the results of which resulted in the “Emerging Strategy Paper” being issued and consulted upon. The results of that consultation have been collated and later this month SDC Environment Committee will be considering the first draft of the revised LP. (Which I should add will be extended to 2040)

The LP not only sets all the policies applicable to development, it also identifies various strategic sites for building properties within Stroud District. There is a small group of Councillors and Planning Officers called the Planning Review Panel (PRP), they meet monthly and the main considerations revolve around how many houses and where to put them (always a contentious issue). Government figures indicate that during the plan period (to 2040) the district will require 12,800 new dwellings. Over 7,000 have already been granted planning permission, so the number required changes every month. Currently the net requirement is approximately 5,700

The next stage will be a further public consultation, following the approval of an amended first draft LP at SDC Environment Committee last month. That will be your last chance to make representations and suggest amendments prior to final approval by Stroud District Council, hopefully by the end of 2020. The LP then has to be considered by a Government Planning Inspector at a Public Inquiry, where all interested parties can make their case. The Inspector may reject the plan or accept it subject to certain recommendations. SDC then has to incorporate those recommendations and then pass a resolution to adopt the plan, then and only then, does the revised LP become the adopted LP. When? Summer 2021?”

c. Commons Management Committee.   Cllr Andy Hopkins advised that there is to be a
   
scrub clearance shortly.  
d.
Paying Field Management Committee.  It was reported that equipment has been chosen. Swing, see-saw, picnic benches and toddler equipment installed/ relocated for the start of Spring 2020.
d. Village Hall Committee.  Cllr Nigel Cooper reported upon the forthcoming events to

 
be held in the Village Hall. 
5.
VILLAGE MAINTENANCE

a. Defibrillator.  The Chairman reported that he was hopeful that the School would agree to hosting the Defibrillator, however this was still subject to the Governors approval.  The Council agreed to the purchase of a defibrillator and cabinet and battery replacement and additional pads at a total net cost of £1,570.00 (ex VAT) subject to the School Governors approval to allow the defibrillator at the school.
6.
TO RECEIVE AN UPDATE ON THE CRANHAM WEBSITE ENHANCEMENTS

It was reported by Cllr Marcia Lynall (via Email),  that the idea was to see how we could further utilise the Cranham Web page and have more organisations having access to share their own news. Shae has focused on VH, CCMC and CCT as these are central active groups in the village. Richard Tyson is interested as he is looking to find a way of communicating and Facebook does not reach everyone. Given his interest we may use him as a trial run. Playing field is under the CPC already. Contributors are able to store documents and make posts. There is a limit currently of 500mb but this can be increased significantly by compressing files. Contributors can have a page for posts and information and a page for storage if needed. We need to think about whether we are happy to pay an increased annual cost for increased space if this takes off. We are awaiting details of costs and will advise of quote once received. Focus on simple governance – A user and back up user for each organisations page with separate passwords so that each user cannot access others input page. All restrictions can be defined.

We also discussed a contact form in relation to contacting the Council so we could put this up as a way for residents to contact the Council. I feel this is a better process than email only.  Forums – we have been asked about forums as the discussion on Facebook can sometimes go a bit off track. This is something that we could also set up.  The Council thanked Cllr Lynall for her comprehensive report and research which will be considered further during its next meeting.
7.
VILLAGE EMAILS

The Council agreed to defer this item and include it as part of the website enhancements and to utilise the website for future dissemination of information if possible.
8.
TO CONSIDER AND ADOPT A PARISH COUNCIL GRANTS POLICY
The Council agreed in principle to adopt a grants policy and would give the draft policy more consideration during its next meeting. 
9.
PLANNING 

Cllr Charlie Overs left the meeting at this point:

a. S.19/2043/HHOLD - Erection of single storey rear - Beech Close Cranham Gloucester Gloucestershire GL4 8HS.  The Parish Council agreed to Support this application.
b.
S.19/2145/LBC - Two-storey extension, partial demolition of lean-to rear extension and replacement of windows - Fostons Ash Cottage The Camp Stroud Gloucestershire GL6 7ES.  The Parish Council agreed to Support this application.
c.
S.19/1977/HHOLD - Erection of two-storey extension and entrance porch -Fostons Ash Cottage The Camp Stroud Gloucestershire GL6 7ES. The Parish Council agreed to Support this application.
     10.

 FINANCE
a.
To approve the Accounts for payment.  The following accounts were presented for payment:


Clerks Salary / Expenses 
243.10
                      HMRC (Tax) 
50.00
                      Parish Council Websites  
130.00
                      St James the Great PCC (Grant)
810.47
                      Total Invoices for payment:
1233.57 

11.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING

Tuesday 3rd December 2019 (Planning) at 7.30 pm.
THERE BEING NO FURTHER BUSINESS

THE MEETING CLOSED AT 8.32 PM 
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